TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
February 5, 2018

The Town Council met February 5, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:
Council Members:  Mayor Hight Marilyn Collins
Glenn Littleton

Marvin Crumpton
Neil Benson
Chasity Chapman

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Terry Jackson gave the invocation.
Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from January 22, 2018.
Council Member Benson moved to approve the Council Minutes from January 22, 2018
as presented. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with
the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Benson, Chapman, Littleton and

Crumpton.

New Business
None at this time.

Mayor Hight reported on the SRF Loan, the first step of the application had been sent in
to ADEM.

Mayor Hight also reported on the CDB grant, that the next step would be the bidding of
the job.

Department Heads
Chief Barnett nothing at the time, showed some of the Council the new Police vehicles.

Terry Jackson reported and gave the Council a copy of the CCR report that is required by
ADEM and has to be put the paper.

Mayor Hight reported on Jemison’s water usage for the month.
Mayor Hight reported he had received 4 bids for the Helen Jenkins Chapel AC unit. The

lowest bid was from Tim Jones for $4979.00.
GILES HEATING AND COOLING — 6200.00 FOR 5 TON TRAIN



5950.00 FOR 5 TON CARRIER
THRASH AIR SERVICES LLC - 5777.64 FOR 5 TON PAYNE

RODNEY HURST —5800.00 FOR 5 TON GOODMAN
6600.00 FOR 5 TON AMERICAN STANDARD

TIM JONES $4975.00 FOR 5 TON RHEEM

Council Member Benson would like for Tim Jones to look at the return vent while
installing the new AC unit.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the bills, transfer funds. Council Member
Crumpton seconded the motion.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve the Financial Statement. Council Member
Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas:
Council Member Littleton, Benson, Chapman and Crumpton.

Mayor Hight stated he need a motion to go into executive session for discussion of a
Town Employee.

Council Member Littleton moved to go into executive session for discussion of a Town
Employee. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with
the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Benson, Chapman and
Crumpton.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Chapman
moved to adjourn. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Benson, Chapman and
Crumpton.

Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk




